
TENTATIVE (pending approval November 3, 2022) 
 
Riley Township    October 6, 2022   7:00 PM  
 
CALL TO ORDER:  
Meeting called to order by Supervisor Potts at 7:00 PM. Board members present Feldpausch, Martin, and Powell. Pledge 
of Allegiance recited.  
   
APPROVAL OF AGENDA:  
Motion by Powell, support by Martens to approve the agenda with addition of updating the rental contract. Motion 
carried.  
  
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  
Motion by Feldpausch, support by Martens to approve September 2022 minutes. Motion carried. 
 
TREASURERS REPORT:  
Treasurer’s report presented showing balances of: 
Special Project Fund $246120.48 
General Fund Checking $111665.80 
Road and Bridge Fund $60011.12 
ARPA Designated Fund $216596.01 
Cemetery $3802.23 
TOTAL $638195.64 
 
Motion by Powell, support by Martens to approve treasurer’s report as presented. Motion carried.  
 
PUBLIC COMMENT ON NON-AGENDA ITEMS  
Robert Eaton came to the board to discuss a possible land division. He has been referred to Doug Riley and Pete Preston 
to understand the process and get assistance with aligning to current zoning ordinances. 
 
RECOGNITION OF GUESTS: 
 Deputy Rennekar – overall it has continued to be quiet, be aware of the deer that are moving. Fraud continues to be an 
issue as well, if you feel that you have been targeted, please reach out to the Sheriffs office. Sheriff Sean Dush was also 
in attendance and provided an introduction and background.  
 
Commissioner Pohl – the county approved the Veterans Affairs contract. If there are Veterans who have needs, they 
should connect with the county (contracted through Ingham County, come to Clinton at least 2 days per week). They did 
renew the extension contract at a cost savings over prior years. There was a partial collapse at the road commission 
project, luckily no one was injured, and it has been repaired.  Budget discussions continue in preparation for the public 
hearing. The study for the broadband project has been completed. RFPs have been distributed to several interested 
parties.   
 
OLD BUSINESS: 
Spraying of the Feazel drain has been completed . 
 
Multiple departments continue to work to collaborate on all necessary steps to finalize removal of this.  
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
 The rental contract still speaks to a partial day rental and has become an issue for people who are looking to add a half 
day prior to their full day rental. Motion by Martens, support by Feldpausch to remove this language and move to solely 
full day rentals. If residents wish to have additional days, they can do so for a full day at the regular rate. Motion carried.  
 
 



APPROVAL OF BILLS:  
Motion by Feldpausch, support by Martens to approve bills dated October 6, 2022. Motion carried.  
 
ADJOURN:  
Motion by Martens, support by Feldpausch to adjourn. Motion carried. Meeting closed at 7: 36   PM.  
 
 
 
Respectfully,  
Lisa Powell, Clerk 


